Liberal Studies Committee Minutes 

January 27, 2000 

201A McElhaney Conference Room 

3:15 PM 

Members present: M. Sadler, B. Carter, R. Soni, M. Swinker, H. Anderson, C. Zoni, W. Foran, 

B. Mitchell, N. Nastase 

Members excused: D. Pounds, B. Goodwin, 


Meeting called to order at 3: 15 p.m. 


Information: 
Xi Wang submitted a letter of resignation asking to be released from his appointment on the LS Committee effective January 2000. Other commitments this semester will infringe on his ability to participate fully as an LS Committee member. His resignation was accepted with regret. 

A faculty from the College of Humanities and Social Sciences will be asked to serve for the semester as a replacement. 

Action: 
Approved minutes from December 9, 1999 meeting. 

Approved adding Dr. Stanley Sobolewski as an approved faculty to teach LS 499 synthesis section, "The Atomic Bomb and its Impact". 

Discussed Dr. Charles McCreary's proposal (FR 362) requesting Type I writing professor status. Action on this proposal was tabled on a Zoni/Foran motion for the following reasons: 


1. the syllabus was written primarily in French making it impossible for many on the committee, who are not fluent in French, to assess the substance 

2. there appeared to be an inconsistency between the way the grade is determined as indicated on the Summary of Writing Assignments form and the French version on the syllabus 

3. not clear what percentage of the grade is actually based on student writing ability 

4. samples of writing assignments and criteria for grading need to be provided in English 

5. attention to addressing all the items I, 11, I11 requested on the cover page of the proposal 

Mary Sadler will discuss the issues with Dr. McCreary and invite him to resubmit the proposal. 

Discussion: 
Mary Sadler reported that Dr. Gene Thibadeau registered an objection to Dr. Jim Gibson being approved to teach LS 499 Values in Education in a Pluralistic American Society at CCAC. There were no objections from the other two original course developers, Joel Mlecko and Carol1 Young. At the 12/9 meeting, the Liberal Studies committee approved adding Dr Gibson based on feedback from Mlecko and Young, including a strong letter of support from Dr. Mlecko. Dr. Thibadeau did not make his objections known until after the approval was rendered. The general sense was that the committee should not nullify the decision to approve Dr. Gibson. 

Adjourned 4:25 p.m. 

